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Brandeston

Dear Everyone,

Sorry, no balloon story this month!

When you go into a newsagent’s shop there seem to be magazines for every possible interest, some of them come and go very quickly while others have been there for ever. Some of these are like gossip in pictures. If I get the chance (someone else’s copy) I will scan through ‘Hello’ and get a buzz from the bits and pieces behind the headlines. Like other clergy, I get loads of charity magazines, some I read with interest whilst others go in the bin.

I tell you all this because at harvest we need to think of other people. God has given us plenty, but what about those who are on the edge? and there are millions. One magazine gives me a story, “Fatimata’s Onions: a rotten harvest”.

Fatimata, I have a picture of her, watched in despair as her harvest rotted this year. An onion farmer from Senegal, she was unable to sell her crop at a cheaper price than the European imports flooding the market. Fatimata’s crop needlessly perished in the searing heat. ‘Selling our harvest is the biggest problem. If we sell our crop then we can pay for education.’ If she doesn’t sell her crop there is nothing. What are the real facts?
Senegal is a poor country, dependent on loans and aid from rich governments and financial institutions such as the International Monetary Fund and the World Bank. In return for the loans, Senegal has been forced to open its markets to goods, such as Dutch and Spanish onions, from rich countries and, to make matters worse, to stop giving grants to its own farmers like Fatimata.

It is difficult to know what we can actually do; we have to be practical and sensible. It seems that our way should be as Christians to follow Jesus’ example, not to go up in a fancy balloon, but to move in the world we know and can influence. This may not be the answer to Senegalese onions but Jesus teaches us about value. He says that we are more valuable than animals and birds as well as, even, the beautiful wild flowers. He values us even to the extent that he knows our name, each one of us. He values the people of Senegal as he does each one of us in Suffolk.

I hope you can enjoy some of the Harvest Celebrations.

May God bless you all.

Yours sincerely

Priest in Charge:
Reverend Graham Vellacott

685423

Brandeston
Elders:
Mrs Mary Baker

685807


Dr Anthony Fletcher

685508

 
Miss Eileen Leach MBE

685298

Churchwardens:
Miss Eileen Leach MBE

685298


Mrs Alison Molyneux

685244

Kettleburgh

Elders:
Mrs Jackie Clark

723623


Mrs Valerie Upson

723078

Churchwardens:  Mr John Bater

723532

 
Mrs Valerie Upson

723078

Cover:- The plum tree in my garden.

This was so wonderfully generous in its fruit this year that I felt I had to draw it! This brought to mind the nursery rhyme of “Little Jack Horner,” which I do not think I have thought of since I learnt it!

It goes like this:                               Little Jack Horner

sat in a corner

Eating his Christmas Pie.

He put in his thumb

And pulled out a plum,

And said “What a good boy am I.”

Most nursery rhymes have a meaning I believe. If anyone knows the meaning of this one I should be grateful to hear it!


                                                            ATNF
	DIARY FOR OCTOBER 2006


	Sunday 1st
	Easton Harvest Festival  11am  and Lunch at Easton Village Hall.

	Tuesday 3rd
	Kettleburgh Village Plan Meeting  7.30pm at Kettleburgh Village Hall.

	Wednesday 4th 
	Discussion Group  10.30am at Easton House

	Wednesday 4th
	Table Tennis Club Starts  7pm Brandeston Village Hall – see below.

	Thursday 5th
	Brandeston 100+ Club Draw  11am at Coffee Morning in Village Hall

	Thursday 5th
	Deanery Synod  7.30pm at Kettleburgh Village Hall.

	Thursday 5th 
	Easton School Harvest Festival  2.00pm at Easton Church

	Sunday 8th
	Kettleburgh Harvest Festival  5.30pm and Supper in Village Hall 6.45pm


BRANDESTON TABLE TENNIS CLUB – RE-OPENS WED 4th OCTOBER

The Brandeston Table Tennis Club will resume its weekly sessions from 7.00pm on Wednesday 4th October in the Village Hall. We look forward to welcoming back our regular players but would love to see some new participants. The cost is £1.50 for adults (over 16 years of age) and just £1.00 per evening for children who are aged between 12 and 16 years.

If you are interested call either Pam or Rick Reade on 685920 or turn up at the Village Hall on 4th October at 7.00pm.




    Pam & Rick Reade
****************
HARVEST 2006
“The Earth is filled with the gifts of the Lord; wine and oil and bread, to strengthen us and cheer our hearts” (Psalm 104: 13-15)

This is the theme of our Harvest Festivities this year and below is the way the parishes of the Benefice will celebrate; our services will be traditional and suitable for all ages of people. Do try and come.

	Brandeston
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Sunday 8th October
	12.30pm
	Harvest Horkey at Brandeston Village Hall

	
	
	
	

	Easton
	
	
	

	
	Sunday 1st October
	11.00am
	Harvest Festival, followed by Harvest Lunch in Easton Village Hall

	
	
	
	

	Kettleburgh
	
	
	

	
	Sunday 8th October
	5.30pm

6.45pm
	Harvest Festival, preacher Rev. Graham Owen, followed by

Harvest Supper in Kettleburgh Village Hall.

Collection at both these events will be given to Christian Aid.

	
	
	
	


Everyone is welcome to attend the meals even if they have not attended church.
On all these Festival occasions we warmly welcome material for decoration, flowers, greenery, fruit and berries; but as well as this, we now welcome gifts of pre-packed foods which can be used for quick and easy meals for needy families. Our produce, as far as possible, will be given to the Ormiston Children and Families Trust, Felixstowe Road, Ipswich, as in past years – a Suffolk charity started in 1934 for the truly needy families of Ipswich, the families which even today do not get really cared for by the state systems. Each parish, and Brandeston Hall, will be supporting the Trust again this year, they value our help so much. Fresh food will be taken to Mills Meadow, where produce is so much appreciated.

Please note the date of your own Harvest Festival, come and enjoy the traditional thanksgiving for harvest.





                        GV
ADVANCED NOTICES

	By end October
	
	Shoeboxes for Romania to Jackie Clark  (723623)

	Sat. 4th Nov.
	6.30pm
	Bonfire and Fireworks,  Brandeston Village Hall

	Sun. 5th Nov.
	12 noon
	Organ Recital,  St Michael’s Church, Framlingham

	Sat. 11th Nov.
	11.00am
	Two minutes silence at Easton and Kettleburgh

	 “      “      “
	10.50am
	Two minutes silence at Brandeston with Brandeston Hall

	Sun. 12th Nov.
	8.00am
	Remembrance Sunday Holy Communion at Brandeston

	 “      “      “
	9.30am
	Remembrance Service at Easton

	 “      “      “
	10.50am
	Remembrance Service at Kettleburgh. Preacher – John Kelsall



	Fri. 17th Nov.
	7.30pm
	Kettleburgh Quiz Evening at Village Hall

	Sat. 25th Nov.
	9.00am
	Easton Christmas Fair. Easton Farm Park

	 “      “      “
	10.00am
	Brandeston Christmas Fair. Village Hall

	Wed. 29th Nov.
	7.15pm
	Kettleburgh Parish Council Meeting. Village Hall

	Sun. 3rd Dec.
	6.00pm
	St Edmundsbury Cathedral Advent Procession see below.


FROM THE REGISTERS
CONGRATULATIONS TO…
Lucy and Richard Jones on the birth of their son Alexander (Alex) John born in Norwich Hospital on Thursday 31st August 2006 weighing 6lb 2oz. Lucy is the younger daughter of John and Anne Bater, Church Farm, Kettleburgh. This is a very happy occasion and again we congratulate Lucy and Richard as we share their joy, and send them our love and prayers that Alex will grow up to be a strong happy boy.
          GV
****************

PAT TEMPLE
With sadness we record the death of Patricia Hilda Mary (née Heathwaite) Temple, aged 93 years, who died peacefully in Ipswich Hospital on Wednesday 13th September 2006. Pat lived at Castellan, Harrier’s Walk, Easton where she had lived with her late husband Pelham for about thirty years. Both Pat and Pelham had entered fully into community and church life, being well loved and respected in the parishes of Easton and Brandeston where their friends mostly lived. This is written as we go to press.
A service of thanksgiving and celebration for Pat’s life will be held at All Saints Church, Easton on Tuesday 19th September. We give thanks to God for Pat’s faithful life, a life of thoughtfulness for other people, a life of unending love for God; God who was deeply part of her life. May Pat rest in peace.

There will be a further report and obituary of Pat Temple’s life in next month’s magazine. In the meantime we send our love and sympathy to Bridget (Pat’s niece) and all the family.








          GV
CONFIRMATION

We will soon be preparing for Confirmation with a confirmation service in Brandeston on March 6th, when the Bishop of St Edmundsbury and Ipswich will be coming to confirm our people. There are several people who would like to be confirmed but there may be others, so I am giving a little summary of what it is all about. If you would like to be involved, you are welcome at any age, let me know and I will add you to my list.

When we really love someone there are several things that we instinctively want to do. We want to get to know that person better, we want to understand them and let them understand us; and because of our love we want to commit ourselves to that person. Confirmation is about our love for God and His church – and just belonging.

Let me explain. Most of us were baptised (christened) when we were babies and at that time promises were taken by our parents and godparents on our behalf; they were commitments that we would follow Christ and fight against evil, also that we believed in the creed of the Christian faith. When a person has reached the age of discretion and can answer for themselves they need to make their own Christian commitment. They themselves will say they want to follow Christ, belong to the church and learn what that all really means. Confirmation is taking this step forward.

At confirmation then, a Christian confirms the promises (accepts them) which were made for them at their baptism. It is also an occasion we believe when the gift of the Holy Spirit comes especially to that person and strengthens them. The person being confirmed is then admitted to take the Holy Communion, is welcomed, and becomes a complete member of the Church.


    




            GV
PAST EVENTS
DISCUSSION GROUP

Several of us met at my house on Wednesday 6th September to watch a DVD about Sudan; we had a map, a lot of newspaper cuttings and we discussed, hopefully, intelligently, the present situation in that country. From our DVD we could see the restoration of the country in the south; the building up of farms, schools, hospital and churches over the past two years. It was good and encouraging but we knew it was not good in Darfur. Darfur is in the centre and west but the people are being driven, by government troops, into big refugee camps and often bombed in their villages; so much of it is tribal hatred. We were following life in Sudan through the eyes of the Church Missionary Society.
The next meeting of the Group will be held on Wednesday 4th October, 10.30am at Easton House. For the next three sessions we will take an Advent study entitled ‘Lighten our Path’ by Nick Fawcett. The study follows the symbol of light as it leads us to the preparation time of Advent, to the celebration of Christmas. There are so many aspects, so many lessons to learn and enjoy.





            GV
****************

‘UNDER FIVES’ PARTY
We called it actually a Benefice Baptism Party. This was held on Wednesday 23rd August in Brandeston Village Hall. We tried to invite all children in the benefice aged under five, with their family, and if we missed you out we are very sorry. Several families were on holiday on that day but despite this at least 45 people gathered in the hall for a noisy, fun, happy ‘tea’ party; the youngest baby being three weeks old. We had a good selection of wheeled vehicles for all ages, some to race round at speed and others to simply play with on the rug, and babies to play and coo over. It was such a good introduction as many people began to make new friends and often children met others they would go to school with.

Thank you everyone who helped, made lots of delicious cakes, sandwiches, sausage rolls and generally ran the whole exciting party for three hours. Tired, contented children went home to sleep well, I hope!





            GV
 ****************

THE CHURCH BIKE RIDE – Sat . 9th Sept.

Brandeston:

A wonderful day for the Bike Ride – cyclists were out in force. 94 cyclists visited All Saints’ Church and 71 visited the Chapel in Mill Lane. A really successful and enjoyable day. More details in next month’s magazine.



           Ruth Garratt
Kettleburgh:

It was a perfect day, not too hot, not too cold, not too windy and definitely not wet as it was last year. I think all the Kettleburgh cyclists were from Church Road this year! More details next month.






  Pat Peck
****************

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION EXHIBITION
This was held over the weekend of the 26th August at Brandeston Hall. 

It was not so successful financially as usual, but we still made a profit. The number of pictures sold and their value was the lowest for nine years or so. Perhaps after 28 years it is not surprising!

We are most grateful to those who sponsored us, those who bought pictures and who helped in any way with their generous support. I believe that the social and artistic benefits were, as ever, very good. A lot of new techniques in the use of materials was interesting, and there were a lot of birds and animals.

It requires considerable effort to put on and many thanks go to all concerned as well as those who supported us in any way.





      ATNF
****************

BRANDESTON 100+ CLUB

The September Draw took place at the village hall on Thursday 7th. The winners this month were; first prize, Patience Scott-Douglas of The Hollies, Mutton Lane, Brandeston. Second prize Eileen Leach of Rose Farm, Brandeston.

The October Draw will be held on Thursday the 5th at 11.00am.







Don Evans
****************

KETTLEBURGH GREEN CELEBRATION PARTY -16th Sept.
The Kettleburgh Green Trust would like to thank all the families and friends who came to enjoy a sunny fun celebration on the new village green.  

Children of all ages took part in the games, played rounders and handled the creepy crawlies – very brave!  The new village green celebration gave everyone a chance to enjoy an excellent hog roast with wine and beer, to relax to the songs and music provided by Ray and Sheila Seal and the Ipswich Community Wind Band and to meet with old and new friends, some of which have not even moved in yet!

By the end of this year the green will be planted with all new shrubs - new benches and a picnic table will be in place.  Funding will now continue for a play area and the long term maintenance of the green.

Once again it was a fun afternoon and judging by the many comments received it was a great success.

A special Thank You to all the helpers as without you it would not have been possible.

We have one outstanding raffle prize which is YELLOW TICKET 90 – please contact Gwenda  723703 to collect your prize.



        Gwenda Weeks
NOTICES

BRANDESTON CHRISTMAS FAIR
Our Christmas Fair will soon be here – Saturday 26th November. We would like a local craft stall – knitted items, small sewing items, handmade Christmas cards, paintings, carvings etc. – items which will make useful  Christmas gifts.
****************

KETTLEBURGH CRAFT FAIR
The Church Council in Kettleburgh is considering having a Craft Fair in autumn/winter 2007. In 1995 a very successful fair was held in the church, which exhibited many crafts and skills that people were enjoying in their homes. For example one lady was seen in church making lace, others spinning wool as well as wood and metal work, the making of teddy bears….. There are many activities which go on in our houses and back sheds!, especially in winter months, which few people know about.
I am writing this to encourage you, if you have something in this field to share, asking you to bring your work to a Craft Fair or even now to be planning what you could do, or re-start something you used to do years ago! It will be interesting and it will be fun – there is hidden talent to be found in Kettleburgh.




          GV

****************
LINK ROMANIA FAMILY SHOEBOX APPEAL
Leaflets will be available at the back of Kettleburgh Church and at the Kettleburgh Harvest Festival.

The filled boxes given to Jackie Clark by the end of October will be taken to Alison Nobbs at Wickham Market who hopes to travel again with the boxes to Romania.

****************

ST EDMUNDSBURY CATHEDRAL ADVENT PROCESSION
Sunday 3rd December 2006 at 6p.m.

The Cathedral is inviting parishes from the Diocese to attend the great Advent Procession on the above Sunday. It is a beautiful act of worship in which the Cathedral Choir moves around the building in a candlelit procession singing a selection of anthems and other liturgical music appropriate for the season. Many of the famous Advent hymns, some of the finest hymns we sing, are sung by the congregation.
We would like to make up a party from this Benefice to go to the service, and the cathedral is happy to reserve seats for us so that we can sit as a group. Because of the nature of the service, wherever we sit will be a good seat as the choir will move around.

If you wish to attend in a Benefice group, please let Graham Vellacott or Jane Woodbury-Eggins (746667) know before Sunday 12th  November.

****************

BRANDESTON POST COLLECTIONS
The Mill Lane Post Box at the Old Post Office

Collection will now be twice a day on weekdays at 9.30am and 3.00pm

Weekends:  Saturday & Sunday at 10.30am

              Ruth Garratt
TIMES PAST 
Old Suffolk Marriage Omens and Superstitions

These were published in a book dated 1865 so are thoughts prior to that time:-


For Suffolk maidens:-


‘A clover or two, if put in your shoe,


The next man you meet in field or lane


will be your husband, or one of the name.’

To know if her lover really loves her or not a maiden should take an apple pip and, naming the man, should put the pip in the fire. If it makes a noise when bursting from the heat it is a proof of love; but if it is silent the man has no real regard for her.

When shelling green peas, a maiden, when she finds one with nine peas, should lay it on the lintel of the kitchen door. The first male who enters will be her husband, or at least her sweetheart.

If a man hesitates over marriage he should consult the last chapter of the Book of Proverbs in the Holy Bible; Chapter 31 has 31 verses. Using the day of the month of his intended’s birthday he should then look at that verse. This will tell him what kind of life he will lead with her in the event of marriage. Thus he will be able to avoid a match if the verdict is not a happy one.
                                                                                                                                                                      WMW
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